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SHCC LISTSERV #60 
 

The SHCC LISTSERV provides updates on important, time-sensitive information about the administration of your Section 8 HAP Contract and other items of interest released by HUD.


Sent: Tuesday, October 27, 2009 8:32 AM
To: UpdateSHCC
Subject: SHCC ListServ #60 - Proposed Amendments to HUD's Refinement of Income and Rent Determination Requirements Final Rule & EIV Webcast Update

Proposed Amendments to HUD's Refinement of Income and Rent Determination Requirements Final Rule
On October 15, 2009 HUD announced proposed amendments to the Refinement of Income and Rent Determination Requirements Final Rule scheduled to become effective January 31, 2010.  The proposed amendments address issues and concerns raised by the public, and withdraw or defer portions of the Final Rule.  The proposed changes include:
· Deferring/withdrawing changes to the definition of annual income

· Deferring/withdrawing changes to HUD’s noncitizen regulations

· Simplifying the Social Security Number (SSN) disclosure and verification requirements

A copy of the Federal Register announcement outlining the proposed amendments is attached.  There is a 30-day public comment period on the proposed amendments.  HUD welcomes public comments on all of the proposed changes, in particular the SSN disclosure and verification requirements.  Public comments can be submitted by mail or electronically at www.regulations.gov.  
Along with the proposed changes, the Federal Register announcement reaffirms the mandatory use of the EIV system by January 31, 2010.  

Complete instructions on how to gain access to HUD's EIV system can be found at: http://www.hud.gov/offices/hsg/mfh/rhiip/eiv/applyforeivaccess.pdf. Questions regarding accessing EIV can be submitted to HUD's Multifamily Help Desk at 1-800-767-7588 or mf_eiv@hud.gov.


EIV Webcast Delayed
Earlier this month HUD announced that the EIV webcast tentatively scheduled for October 21-22, 2009 had been delayed.  In addition, HUD advised that instead of airing a live webcast, the presentation would be taped and posted online for viewing at your convenience.  HUD expects the taped presentation will be posted and available for viewing sometime in December 2009.  Approximately one month later, HUD will hold a live webcast to answer any questions regarding the content of the taped presentation.  
HUD and SHCC will announce the posting of the taped presentation, as well as the specific date and time of the question and answer session, in future Listserv messages. 


